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Rain this week has delayed the start of construction on the project.  

On Thursday morning, June 5th, the contractor will start grubbing stumps 
from trees that were removed on the project. They will begin on 15th Street 
and will then move to Hennepin Avenue. You will still have street access 
during the grubbing operations. 

On Monday, June 9th, the contractor will begin removals and constructing 
underground utilities on 15th Street from Hennepin Avenue to Judd Avenue. 
Once the contractor begins construction of underground utilities, 
residents in this area should expect no access to their driveways 
during this work. 

This is also the time to remind everyone that anything within the public right-
of-way (approximately 13 feet behind existing curb) is in jeopardy of being 
damaged and/or removed. This includes landscaping, sprinkler or pet 
containment systems, etc. Sprinkler and pet containment systems are 
considered “private” facilities. Locating them and marking them in and near 
the right-of-way is the property owner’s responsibility. It would be helpful for 
those of you who have sprinkler or pet containment systems to contact me so 
that we are made aware of them. Any damage to those systems as a 
result of failing to locate and mark them will be the property owner’s 
responsibility. 

If you are interested in receiving future Project Updates by e-mail, 
please send your name, property address, and e-mail address to Julie 
Brinkman at jbrinkman@sehinc.com. 

Please remember that schedules can change at a moment’s notice because 
of weather, delays by subcontractors, or other unforeseen events. 

If you have any questions or concerns, either now or as the project 
progresses, feel free to contact me. 

Doug Maeder, Resident Project Representative 

 


